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Side Street Studio offering free kid summer classes 
Registration is underway for free summer youth programs being held in June and July at Side 
Street Studio Arts, 15½ Ziegler Court in Elgin. 

Eight classes are being offered for students in any grade who attend District U-46 schools. Six 
classes are open to students at any grade level who attend any school within 10 miles of the 
Side Street Studio. 
Classes range in length from two to three hours for two to five days. 

To register and for more information, go to www.sidestreetstudioarts.org/summer-
youth-programming 
 
 
Daily Herald 
Learn about the history of ‘Fun in Elgin’ April 11 --- 4/6/2022 
Submitted by Gail Borden Public Library 
 

 
During the Great Depressions, kids in Elgin will build motorless cars, called pushmobiles, for racing. Courtesy of 
Elgin History Museum 
  

http://www.sidestreetstudioarts.org/summer-youth-programming
http://www.sidestreetstudioarts.org/summer-youth-programming


Championship baseball games, circus elephants, and car races were all part of fun summers in 
Elgin. 

Historian Linda Rock will talk about these and other special summer activities of the past 
during "Fun in Elgin" at 7 p.m. Monday, April 11, in the Elgin Room at Gail Borden Public 
Library, 270 N. Grove Ave. in downtown Elgin. It also will be offered via Zoom. 

 Baseball has been a popular Elgin spectator sport since the 1870s. 

According to Rock, the first semipro championship game in Illinois was played at 
Tournament Park in Elgin in 1938. Satchel Page, Cool Papa Bell and Oscar Charleston, all 
Hall of Famers, played the Elgin Semi-Pros. 

Elginites looked forward to the circus coming to town in the summer as early as the 1860s. 

Elephants would be paraded down Douglas Avenue to advertise the circus. 

In the 1930s, pushmobile races where boys would build motorless cars and race them would 
draw more than 3,000 spectators. 

Rock will enhance her presentation with Elgin memorabilia and images from the Elgin 
History Museum. 

Rock previously taught at Elgin Academy, Elgin Area School District U-46, and Schaumburg 
Township Elementary District 54. She has been part of the Elgin History Museum for more 
than 30 years, assisting with exhibits as well as organizing artifacts and archival material. She 
also served as co-chair of the Elgin Cemetery Walk from 2000 to 2007 and performed in the 
event. 

The program will be offered in person at the main library and virtually via Zoom. To register, 
please go to gailborden.info/register, call (847) 429-4597 or register at any library location. 
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